
Coylton Tennis Club AGM Minutes 
23rd Feb 2023 

 
 
 

1. Special Announcement 

Lynn recognised Morris Thompson’s contributions to the club and asked for a 
minute’s silence to honour him. 
 

2. Apologies 

Gillian Dick, Fiona Gray and Beth Davidson 

Present were: Lynn Drummond, Marion Murdoch, Fraser Drummond, Joan Purdie, 
Ross Duncan, Allan Thomson, Caitlin Murray, Jill Taylor, Miran Petkovic, Liz Milroy, 
 Grant Murray, Kevan McCrorie, Karoline Farzelayez 
 

3. Minutes of last AGM 

Was read and approved. 

4. President’s report 

Was read and approved. See attached copy 

5. Treasurer’s report 

Was read and approved. See attached copy 

6. Junior Convenor’s report 

Was read and approved. See attached copy 

7. Appointment of Office Bearers, Committee Members and Team 

Captains 

President:   Lynn Drummond 
Vice President:  Marion Murdoch 
Secretary:   Fraser Drummond 
Treasurer:   Angus Hunter 
Welfare Officer:  Joan Purdie 
Men’s 1st Team Captain: Ross Duncan 
Men’s 2nd Team Captain: Allan Thomson 



Ladies’ 1st Team Captain: Allyson Wilson 
Ladies’ 2nd Team Captain: Caitlin Murray 
Committee Members: Beth Davidson  Jill Taylor 
     Caitlin Murray  Miran Petković 
     Liz Milroy  Gillian Dick 
     Elisabeth Gelling Grant Murray 
Fundraisers:   Lynn Drummond 

Allyson Wilson 
Miran Petković 

  
8. League and dates 

We don’t have any dates at the moment so it was agreed to see how many players 
could be fielded for each team before deciding. WhatsApps were sent to both Men’s 
and Ladies’ groups and are awaiting replies. 
 
Opening Day will be Sunday 2nd April 2023 at 1pm. A notice will be put in the shops 
and clubhouse to advertise the opening. We will hold a mini-tournament on the day. 
 

9. Negotiating new lease/community asset transfer 

Discussion was had about the lease and it was unanimously carried that we should 
pursue a 25 year lease from South Ayrshire Council rather than a Community Asset 
Transfer 
 

10. AoB 

It was agreed that the club should raise Adult, Intermediate, Concession and Family 
fees by £5. Junior fees are to be left as they are. 
 
Karoline Farzelayez has agreed to take on the junior coaching sessions after she 
completes her Grade 3 level, possibly at the start of April. She asked for coaching 
volunteers to assist her, especially men when coaching juniors, and depending on the 
time of the classes, and the committee agreed to help out. 
 
Lynn proposed to make Karoline Farzelayez an Honourary member of the club and it 
was passed unanimously. 
 
Adam and Gregor should be approached with a view to increasing their coaching 
skills to Level 2. 

 

Close of meeting 

23 February 2023 


